United States Senate

COMMITTEES:

ARMED SERVICES

COMMERCE

JUDICIARY

RULES AND ADMINISTRATION

JOINT ECONOMIC COMMITTEE

March 22, 2017

Mr. Paul Mosvold President & COO Scan Drill 11777 Katy Freeway, Building A, Suite 470 Houston, Texas 77079

Dear Paul,

Thank you for joining me on my recent energy tour in the Permian Basin. Your leadership at Scan Drill, commitment to the people of West Texas, and wealth of knowledge in the field provided a greater understanding of the challenges our energy developers must overcome as they work to make our great nation energy independent.

I was grateful to hear of the work that Scan Drill is doing not only in the Permian Basin, but throughout West Texas. You are at the tip of the spear, striving daily to ensure our state's resources are developed with cutting edge technology that gives Texans the opportunity to live the American Dream. The work done at Scan Drill not only gives America the energy it needs, it creates the jobs that drive our economy.

Thank you for giving so generously of your time and experience. Your participation made our tour a thoughtful and effective dialogue. As you further identify opportunities to strengthen the energy sector for all Texans and Americans, I look forward to continuing this conversation and collaborating on solutions to the issues raised.

Sincerely,

Ted Cruz

United States Senator